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NEWSLETTER  

Parents log into Compass for Recent Events and Notifications! 

                 Remember:   
 

Pupil Free Day  
Tomorrow Friday,  

June 7. 
 Queenôs Birthday,  

Public Holiday Monday 
June 10!                  

Diary Dates:  

06/06 SEA 5&6 Parent Info night 

07/06 Curriculum Day 

10/06 Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

11/06 Fundraising Meeting 7-8pm  
Staffroom 

13/06 Parent Info Night 7pm BA Hall 
Promoting Student Wellbeing 

 

From the Principal!    

Staffing Change for 00B 

Mr Kendall of 00B will be taking six months Parental 
Absence, commencing July 15. We are pleased to 
advice that Miss Sharon Gray, who is currently teaching 
at Dandenong North has accepted an offer to transfer to 
GRPS, to take over the role of the teacher of 00B for 
Terms 3 & 4 this year. 

We are very excited to have been able to recruit Sharon, 
who is an experienced teacher. Sharon will ensure that 
the 00B class program continues seamlessly and will be 
working closely with the Foundation Teaching Team 
prior to the end of this term. We wish Mr Kendall all the very best in his role 
as a stay at home dad for the remainder of this year!  

Doug Elliott 
Principal  

ñEvery Child, Every Opportunity, Everyday - Everyoneôs Responsibility 



 

Reports and 3- Way Conferences  

Student Reports 

Student Reports will be accessible on Friday June 21st 
from 4:30pm on Compass. The teachers have spent 
many hours assessing and correcting student work to 
ensure parents are well informed about their childôs 
progress. 

3-Way Conferences 

3-Way Conferences will be held on 
Monday, June 24th from 3:40pm to 
8:10pm and Interpreter Interviews 
on Wednesday, June 26th from 
3:30pm-6:15pm.  

Bookings will be open on Compass 
from 9am Tuesday, June 11th and 
close on Monday, June 24th at 
6:00pm!  

Due to the absence of Ms Jacobs on this night, 34A 3-Way Conferences 
will be held in the first week of Term 3 on Tuesday July 16.  

EAL Interviews 

Families requiring an interpreter will be notified about their allocated time. 
The 3-Way Conferences enable your child to share some of their port-folio 
pieces and talk about their learning with their classroom teacher.  

This year the conferences will be held in each childôs classroom, including 
the Years 5&6 teachers in the new building.  

Please access and read through your childôs report on Compass. The 
interviews provide an opportunity to answer any questions you may have.   

If you need any assistance, please contact your classroom teacher 
or our friendly office staff. 

Karen Rouda 
Assistant Principal  

  



Reminders & Updates From The Office: 

2019 Fees 

REMINDER: School Fees for 2019 were due on Friday February 22. 

Parents that are yet to complete their course confirmation within Compass 
please do so ASAP. 

Please contact Rowena in the 
office if you would like to setup 
your own payment plan to suit 
your family budget with payment 
via either Compass, BPAY or at 
the office. 

If you have difficulty making payments please make an appointment to 
speak to Rowena Broderick our Finance Officer to discuss possible 
support options and flexible payment arrangements.  

Any information about your financial circumstances, payment 
arrangements or status will be kept strictly confidential. 

 

Compass Instalment Plan Reminder: 

For families paying their school fees through Compass Instalments, the 3rd 
instalment for the year will be processed on Friday 14th June. 
 
If your card details have changed please ensure that the office is provided 
with your new card details prior to Friday 14th June 
 

The Following Consent/Payment is due on Compass:   

Due on Compass   9/06/19 - Years 5&6 óSEAô Living & Growing Incursion 

 

CSEF CLOSING DATE JUNE 21 ï Concession Card Holders 

Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF) 

IF you applied for the CSEF at Great Ryrie PS in 
2018, you DO NOT need to complete an application 
form in 2019 unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances.  

If there have been changes in your family circumstances and you have not 
yet provided a copy of your concession card to the Office please do so 
ASAP.  



School Captains Reports:  
Campbell for Years 5&6, Lily for Years 3&4, Ashley for Years 1&2 and 
Lani for Foundation. 

Campbell for Years 5&6: In Years 5&6 we have been learning how laws 
are passed and how they are changed. In Writing, we are learning 
about the structure of an information report. In Maths we are learning about 
the metric measurement system.  

Lily for Years 3&4: In Years 3&4 the students are 
enjoying science rotations and are learning so 
much already. In Maths they are doing subtraction 
and addition and in Literacy they are doing myths 
and Fables.  

Ashley for Years 1&2: In Years 1&2, the students finished their level 
rotations where they visited different classrooms to learn about countries 
like Scotland, South Korea, The Netherlands, Zimbabwe, America and 
Germany! WOW, they were really busy! They are also finishing information 
reports about animals and starting their new projects on a country of their 
choice. Lastly, they focused on subtraction and 3D Shapes in Maths.  

Lani for Foundation: In Foundation the students are enjoying PMP on 
Fridays. In Literacy they have been learning about 
vowels and how every word needs a vowel. In 
Maths the students have been learning that ordinal 
numbers tell us the order of things.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS  
TO OUR 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK!  

00A    Kati Jelo 
00B    Mannix Wadeson 
00C    Isla Smith 
00D    Samantha Ferries 
 
12A    May Hill 
12B    Zander Morris 
12D    Kanak Bhagwat 
12E    Grace Bert 
12F     Esther Sian Nei Mawi 

34A    Josie Wragg 
34B    Maddie Grace 
34C    Joyce Tien 
34D    George Knowles  
  
56A     Alex Le 
56B     Jyan Green 
56C     Hser Kôlen Tha Doh 
 
Performing Arts Emilie Donald  



 
Zara Harrington in 34B: Always making sure that 
Iôm ok and being a great friend. Nominated by: 
Lexi Morton  

All members of 12E: For helping and cheering 
up their classmate when she dropped her lunch. 
Half the class helped by picking it up and the other 
half comforted her. Nominated by: Miss Syme  

 

National Pyjama Day  

Last Thursday morning JSC promoted this 
terms gold coin fundraiser!  

Flyers were handed out to inform everyone 
about our upcoming whole school pyjama day 
which will be held on Monday 24th June.  

JSC had a fun morning visiting classes to 
promote pyjama day in their favourite PJôs! 

Remember to wear runners and your winter 
pyjamas to combat these cold wintery days! 

Regards, JSC  

 

Have you seen this tub near Room 8? 

This tub contains a range of books 
that the children are welcome to 
borrow from at recess or lunchtime. 
They are welcome to take any of 
these books outside.  We just ask that 
they take care of the books and that 
they are returned by the end of 
lunchtime.  

  



Curriculum Day: SWPBS 
 

At Great Ryrie  

 
We have travelled so far already on our SWPBS journey and we are now 
beginning to focus on teaching our behaviour expectations explicitly 
through the creation of Video Self Models.  
The entire school community have an incredible awareness of our three 
values and it is lovely to hear students being acknowledged for 
demonstrating these through our individual reward system. Each student 
is given a value card when spotted demonstrating a value and this goes 
towards a personal tally which can be redeemed for a reward that has been 
decided on by their class and teacher.  

This Friday is Curriculum Day and the focus is on how to use Video Self 
Modelling (VSM) to explicit teach our behaviour expectations. Teachers will 
be learning how to make imovies, so they can work with students to make 
a range of video models that teach students how to be respectful, 
responsible and learners in the different areas across our school.   

Teachers are looking forward to incorporating both new media skills and 
the explicit instruction of our behaviour expectations next term. If you would 
like to view our Value and Behaviour Matrix, it is situated on Compass 
under School Documentation, in the folder titled SWPBS. 

Melissa Roberts 
Assistant Principal 

 

FUNDRAISING 

Fundraising Meeting 

The next Fundraising Meeting will be 
Tuesday 11th June at 7pm in the 
Staffroom. We would love to see new 
faces and will be discussing our 
upcoming Cadbury Fundraiser. We 
will be looking for parents to help 
distribute boxes and count money 
weekly next term.  



Trivia Night 

Thank you so much to everyone that attended our Trivia 
Night on Saturday. It was a great night which raised 
$5,600 for our school!!  

Thanks go out to our organisers: Gaby Witherspoon, 
Amanda Neil, Tamara OôDwyer, Felicity Hearnden and to 
the volunteers that helped set up on Saturday. The Brian Allen Hall was 
decorated brilliantly and there were fantastic games and a brilliant Silent 
Auction on the night. Thanks also to our generous sponsors which are 
listed at the end of this Newsletter.  

Melissa Roberts 
Assistant Principal 

 

LIBRARY 

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 4 

Book Club Issue 4 has been distributed to the children. 

All book club orders via Loop and cash are due by Wednesday 12thJune, 
Loop orders will close that day, so that orders can be delivered before 
the School Holidays. 

Happy Reading,  
Mrs Pechar  - Library Technician 

 

PE News 

¶ A big congratulations to all the students 
who represented GRPS at the District 
Cross Country last week! We are very 
proud of you all. Congratulations to the 
following students who achieved a top 
12 finish in their race and qualified for 
the Division Cross Country earlier this 
week. 

¶ Bridie Neale 

¶ Arwen Hughes  

¶ Mia Harrington 

¶ Shacky Swen 11th (Emergency) 

¶ Hayley McDonald 11th (Emergency)           Peter Henson 

PE Teacher 

 



GRPS Parent Information Night 

 Promoting Student Wellbeing 

óWhat do you want for your kids?ô  

 
This session will provide practical tools on how to build resilience in your children 

using a óStrength based approachô and update and inform you about the 
Wellbeing Framework and programs offered at GRPS. 

 

Date: Thursday 13th June 

Time: 7:00pm 

Venue: Brian Allen Hall ï Great Ryrie PS 

Cost: Gold Coin Donation with all funds to be donated to óHeadspaceô 

Headspace is an Australian non-profit organisation for youth mental health, which provides tailored and 
holistic mental health support to 12 - 25 year olds. 

  

At this session you will: 

- Learn about the current Wellbeing Programs at GRPS including SWPBS, 
Respectful Relationships and Positive Education and the vision moving 
forward. Presented by: Assistant Principal, Melissa Roberts. 
 

- Learn about the 24 Character Strengths and how to use a óStrength Based 
Approachô to parenting, along with other practical ideas that will help your 
children build resilience, experience more positive emotion and improve 
their overall wellbeing. Presented by: Kati Recinos  

 

óKati has been teaching for over 20 
years and has been working specifically 
in Positive Education and Adolescent 
mental health for the last 8 years. She 
offers great insight from both a teaching 
and parenting perspective.ô 

 

- Hear from a selection of GRPS students on how the wellbeing focus is 
helping them in all areas of their school lives. 
 

- View a range of displays from the Maroondah Council that support student 
wellbeing including: Beyond sparkles and unicorns, which promotes positive 
gender stereotyping and Healthy Eating. 

 



News from the Performing Arts Room 

Congratulations to the following 
students for successfully 

completing and achieving the next 
belt in their recorder levels: 

 
BLUE BELT: Magnus Wicking 12E 

 

PRODUCTION NEWS 

 

COSTUME WORKSHOP 

¶ Wednesday 12th June: Brian Allen Hall 9am til 3pm 

There is no expectation for you to stay for the entire day. 
In the past, helpers have dropped in for an hour or two, or 
come by to collect some things to complete at home in 
their own time.  

DONATIONS NEEDED: 

 

If you are able to donate any of the above items, they will be gratefully 
accepted at the general office, or can be given to Miss Syme or Mrs Murray. 

  

Sunglasses 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10156903742111201&set=gm.385858878697015&type=3&eid=ARAH53TYdwTxBNjLQb7RIgi2-9S9dJMAgnLgpdXCjxM-oeWGMLFgZ_GafWr8cXiv7w6rVrbvr5_sv3_R&ifg=1
https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=10156903742111201&set=gm.385858878697015&type=3&eid=ARAH53TYdwTxBNjLQb7RIgi2-9S9dJMAgnLgpdXCjxM-oeWGMLFgZ_GafWr8cXiv7w6rVrbvr5_sv3_R&ifg=1


 

Full scale school productions take a huge amount of time and effort, but 
also cost a lot of money. To help us achieve our goals, we are seeking 
sponsorship from local businesses or individuals who may be able to 
support us by donating funds, or items that can be raffled to raise money. 

A massive thank you to the following businesses that have already taken 
up the opportunity to sponsor us:

 

 

Earthlift Excavations 

2 Burgess Road 

Bayswater Vic 3153 

 

 

 

 

Claytons (Aust) Pty Ltd 

14 Felstead Drive, 

Truganina  
http://www.claytonsgroup.com.au 

 

 

 

 

If you think you may be able to help with sponsorship, or know a business 
who would like to get onboard, please see Miss Melissa Roberts, Mrs Peta 
Murray or Miss Jess Syme 

Peta Murray & Jessica Syme 
Performing Arts Teachers 

 

 

 

http://http/www.claytonsgroup.com.au/


Chaplainôs Spot 

óChoose your attitudeô 

óI decided to be happy, it is excellent for oneôs health.ô [Voltaire] 

As we go through life it is often easy to notice the negative, yet 
there is always lots of positive stuff happening ï develop a 
repertoire of phrases to use to boost your childôs confidence and 
motivation. 
  
When was the last time you told them they made you feel proud?... or suggested 
that they didnôt give up, and that they were able to complete their task? How long 
since you gave them a hug and told them you loved them? These things will give 
your child a boost and lift them to great heights. 
  
Praise them for their achievements but also their efforts. Even when your child 
fails, you can praise them and speak positively ï even about how well they got 
up to try again. You can assure them that failing isnôt the end, and they have skills 
and abilities to learn. and do things better next time. As we know, some of our 
best lessons were learnt when we failed in the past. 
  
Additionally you will be demonstrating the need for a positive outlook in life and 
the benefits of good behaviour. We have the ability, with the words that we use, 
to shape our childrenôs worldview and perceptions and encourage them to 
ñAlways Look on the Bright Side of Lifeò [Eric Idle]. 
Nigel Lane. www.nigellane.com.au Used by permission  

 

Quote of the week: ñWhatever your altitude [up or down], choose your 

attitudeò 

 
Alan Silverwood ï Chaplain - Pastoral care for our community, Tuesday Thursday 
Friday. [silverwood.alan.l@edumail.vic.gov.au]  

Supporting the School community in emotional, social, spiritual and practical 
wellbeing. The Chaplaincy program is funded through Federal Government & 
Community support including; ñInspire! School Chaplaincy Networkò, CCCVaT, Great 
Ryrie Primary School Council and local private and community donations.  

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=gbMJEow_00uJlWN-VD707ttjLe1qRNIIL0I0nZ-enu8A_CRwXRdiqpcTvAlXXJY7LiNjpfU0QzA.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fnlane.ontraport.net%2fc%2fs%2fvJ0%2fGT%2f6%2fv%2fF%2f626hMl%2f6HVNHTapQl
mailto:silverwood.alan.a@edumail.vic.gov.au


  



  


